PUBLIC PROTECTION
COMMITTEE

JUNE 21, 2010
10:30 A.M.

651 Pine Street, Room 101, Martinez

Supervisor Federal D. Glover, Chair
Supervisor John Gioia, Vice Chair

; Items may be taken out of order based on the business of the day
Agen d altems and preference of the Committee

1. Introductions

2. Public comment on any item under the jurisdiction of the Committee and not on
this agenda (speakers may be limited to three minutes)

3. Status report from the District Attorney and Employment and Human Services
Departments on efforts to combat welfare fraud

4. Status report from the County Probation Officer on disproportionate minority
contact in the juvenile justice system

5. Report from the Department of Conservation and Department on input gathered
from Municipal Advisory Committees concerning proposed changes to the
Residential Rental Inspection Program.

The Public Protection Committee will provide reasonable accommodations for persons with disabilities planning to attend Public Protection
Committee meetings. Contact the staff person listed below at least 72 hours before the meeting.

Any disclosable public records related to an open session item on a regular meeting agenda and distributed by the County to a majority of
members of the Public Protection Committee less than 96 hours prior to that meeting are available for public inspection at 651 Pine Street,
10th floor, during normal business hours.

@ Public comment may be submitted via electronic mail on agenda items at least one full work day prior to the published meeting time.

For Additional Information Contact: Julie Enea, Committee Staff
Phone (925) 335-1077, Fax (925) 646-1353
jenea@cao.cccounty.us
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Glossary of Acronyms, Abbreviations, and other Terms (in alphabetical order):

Contra Costa County has a policy of making limited use of acronyms, abbreviations, and industry-specific language
in its Board of Supervisors meetings and written materials. Following is a list of commonly used language that may
appear in oral presentations and written materials associated with Board meetings:

AB
ABAG
ACA
ADA
AFSCME

AICP
AIDS
ALUC
AOD
BAAQMD
BART
BCDC
BGO

BOS
CALTRANS
CalwIN
CalWORKS

CAER
CAO
CCHP
CCTA
CDBG
CEQA
Clo
COLA
ConFire
CPA
CPI
CSA
CSAC
CTC
dba
EBMUD
EIR
EIS
EMCC
EMS
EPSDT

etal.
FAA
FEMA
F&HS
First 5

FTE
FY
GHAD
GIS

Assembly Bill

Association of Bay Area Governments
Assembly Constitutional Amendment
Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990
American Federation of State County and Municipal
Employees

American Institute of Certified Planners
Acquired Immunodeficiency Syndrome
Airport Land Use Commission

Alcohol and Other Drugs

Bay Area Air Quality Management District
Bay Area Rapid Transit District

Bay Conservation & Development Commission
Better Government Ordinance

Board of Supervisors

California Department of Transportation
California Works Information Network
California Work Opportunity and Responsibility
to Kids

Community Awareness Emergency Response
County Administrative Officer or Office
Contra Costa Health Plan

Contra Costa Transportation Authority
Community Development Block Grant
California Environmental Quality Act

Chief Information Officer

Cost of living adjustment

Contra Costa Consolidated Fire District
Certified Public Accountant

Consumer Price Index

County Service Area

California State Association of Counties
California Transportation Commission

doing business as

East Bay Municipal Utility District
Environmental Impact Report

Environmental Impact Statement
Emergency Medical Care Committee
Emergency Medical Services

State Early Periodic Screening, Diagnosis and
treatment Program (Mental Health)

et ali (and others)

Federal Aviation Administration

Federal Emergency Management Agency
Family and Human Services Committee
First Five Children and Families Commission
(Proposition 10)

Full Time Equivalent

Fiscal Year

Geologic Hazard Abatement District
Geographic Information System

HCD
HHS
HIPAA
HIV
HOV
HR
HUD

Inc.

I0C
I1ISO
JPA
Lamorinda
LAFCo
LLC
LLP
Local 1
LVN
MAC
MBE
M.D.
M.F.T.
MIS
MOE
MOU
MTC
NACo
OB-GYN
0.D.
OES-EOC

OSHA
Psy.D.

RDA

RFI

RFP

RFQ

RN

SB

SBE

SWAT
TRANSPAC
TRANSPLAN
TRE or TTE
TWIC

VA

VS.

WAN

WBE
WCCTAC

(State Dept of) Housing & Community Development
Department of Health and Human Services
Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act
Human Immunodeficiency Syndrome

High Occupancy Vehicle

Human Resources

United States Department of Housing and Urban
Development

Incorporated

Internal Operations Committee

Industrial Safety Ordinance

Joint (exercise of) Powers Authority or Agreement
Lafayette-Moraga-Orinda Area

Local Agency Formation Commission

Limited Liability Company

Limited Liability Partnership

Public Employees Union Local 1

Licensed Vocational Nurse

Municipal Advisory Council

Minority Business Enterprise

Medical Doctor

Marriage and Family Therapist

Management Information System

Maintenance of Effort

Memorandum of Understanding

Metropolitan Transportation Commission

National Association of Counties

Obstetrics and Gynecology

Doctor of Optometry

Office of Emergency Services-Emergency
Operations Center

Occupational Safety and Health Administration
Doctor of Psychology

Redevelopment Agency

Request For Information

Request For Proposal

Request For Qualifications

Registered Nurse

Senate Bill

Small Business Enterprise

Southwest Area Transportation Committee
Transportation Partnership & Cooperation (Central)
Transportation Planning Committee (East County)
Trustee

Transportation, Water and Infrastructure Committee
Department of Veterans Affairs

versus (against)

Wide Area Network

Women Business Enterprise

West Contra Costa Transportation Advisory
Committee
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2010 PUBLIC PROTECTION COMMITTEE

STATUS REPORT FROM THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY AND THE
EMPLOYMENT AND HUMAN SERVICES DIRECTOR
REGARDING WELFARE FRAUD INVESTIGATION AND PROSECUTION

Background

In September 2006, the Employment and Human Services (EHS) Department
updated the Internal Operations Committee (IOC) on its efforts to improve internal
security and loss prevention activities. The I0C had requested the department to
report back in nine months on any tools and procedures that have been
developed and implemented to detect changes in income eligibility for welfare
benefits.

The EHS Director made follow-up reports to IOC in May and October 2007,
describing what policies, procedures, and practices are employed by the
Department to ensure that public benefits are provided only to those who continue
to meet income eligibility requirements, explaining the complaint and follow-
through process, and providing statistical data for 2005/06, 2006/07, and for the
first quarter of 2007/08.

Upon creation of the Public Protection Committee (PPC) in January 2008, this
matter was reassigned from the IOC to the PPC. PPC received a status report on
this referral in October 2008. A report was not requested in 2009 because it was
uncertain whether or not the program would continue to be fully funded.

June 21, 2010

Attached is a status report from the District Attorney and the Employment and
Human Services Director on the Welfare Fraud Investigations and Prosecutions
Program. The report describes each department’s role and procedures, and
transmits statistical information for fiscal year 2008/09 and the first half of
2009/10. For comparison purposes, staff has attached the statistical reports for
FY 2007/08, 2006/07, and 2005/06.












CONTRA COSTA COUNTY PROBATION DEPARTMENT

ENHANCED DISPROPORTIONATE MINORITY CONTACT
PROJECT UPDATE

Public Protection Committee
April 6, 2009

Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) refers to the overrepresentation of youth of color in the juvenile justice system.

Overrepresentation occurs when the number of youth of color in the juvenile justice system is greater than their numbers
in the general population.

Background

Contra Costa County is one of five counties in the State of California selected for the Enhanced DMC Technical
Assistance Project. Since 2005, the effort to examine DMC in Contra Costa County has been led by the Probation
Department, under the leadership of County Probation Officer, Lionel D. Chatman. Further leadership is provided by a
Decision Makers Workgroup which was formed to bring together the key decision makers in the County juvenile justice
system to discuss DMC, examine data which would hopefully identify the degree of DMC at various decision points
along the justice system, develop recommendations regarding ways to reduce the level of DMC, and lead the
implementation of next steps to be taken in this ongoing process.

The Decision Making Workgroup is composed entirely of department heads or executive level staff of the various
agencies who have some involvement in the juvenile justice system. Its members include the County Probation Officer,
the District Attorney, the Presiding Juvenile Court Judge, and Assistant Public Defender, representatives from the
County Board of Supervisors, a representative from the County Administrator's Office, Director of Children and Family
Services, Director of Health Services, a representative from the County Office of Education, Chief of the Concord Police
Department, Chief of the Richmond Police Department, and the Undersheriff of Contra Costa County. The selection of
members was to some degree influenced by the scope of the project which was to study the issue of DMC in three

specific areas: the City of Richmond, the City of Bay Point, and the community in the City of Concord known as the
Monument Corridor.

2008 - Accomplishments

In the second year of the Enhanced DMC Technical Assistance Project the County continued to focus on the first three
of the four strategies to address DMC:

- Mandatory training for Probation expanded to include Adult and Support staff.

- Trainings were conducted with Probation contractors who provide direct services to youth on probation.

- DMC team made site visits to Oregon and Santa Cruz, both of whom have long standing programs that address
DMC.

- Trainers and consultant made presentation to community groups and education regarding DMC efforts in this
county.
Diversion sub-committees formed for target areas, attended workshops on “best practices” programs in the
nation, the state, and the bay area.

The Probation Department has launched a number of activities associated with the DMC Reduction efforts, including the
following:

*DMC Training *Parent Survey
*Motivational Interviewing *Diversion Programming
*Cognitive Behavior Training *Focus Groups

*Risk Assessment Tool *Cultural Events



Public Protection Committee
April 6, 2009
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Additionally, several stakeholders in this process have been engaged in discussions regarding disparities in other fields
(e.g. Health Services, Education, Children and Family Services).

Data Collection

Post and pre surveys of Probation and CBO / DMC trainings
Youth Focus groups

Parent/Caregiver surveys

Community Survey

Results of data collected were as follows:

- Probation staff and CBO staff experienced knowledge and practice gains related to the reduction of DMC.

- Training was valued by participants and regarded as helpful.

- The parents/caregivers of probation-involved youth identified developments that they believed would have
lessened the likelihood of their youth becoming involved in the juvenile justice system (consistency in the home,
someone to talk with at school about issues, and probation staff on campuses).

- Parents/caregivers of youth not involved in the juvenile justice system desire increased opportunities for youth to
be involved in pro-social activities including after school activities, social skill development and sports
(community policing and enhancement of educational resources were recommended).

- Detained youth argued for increased opportunities.

- Detained youth felt that “probation status” was used as a metric to enforce more rigid or inflexible standards of
behavior on them.

A five (5) year plan with both short and long term goals has been developed and adopted by the County's Decision
Making Committee.

2009 — Next Steps

The mission of the countywide initiative was to develop a comprehensive strategy for raising the awareness of
disproportionate contact of minority youth in the juvenile justice system and to promote best practices and policies to
eradicate the problem of overrepresentation. Probation will contract with an expert consultant to work closely with the
DMC Coordinator, the Decision Makers Workgroup, and data analysts, in its goal to address the issue of DMC in Contra
Costa County. The awarded grant is from January 2009 to December 31, 2009.

- The Probation Department is continuing its training efforts for staff with a mandatory eight-hour (8) class
“Exploring other Cultures”.

- Probation, along with the DA, and PD are involved in the development of a Management Information System
(MIS), which will aid in the collection of data regarding DMC.
Probation is developing a culturally competent assessment tool for the Juvenile Hall intake process.

The work of the diversion sub-committees in the development of criteria and protocol for diversion programs in
our three target areas continues.

- We will continue to work with stakeholders, CBO'’s, and members of the communities in our efforts to address
DMC.

We will be exploring funding sources for the diversion programs through grants, foundation/endowment funding,
and local and community business.

4/6/09 Public Protection Committee Probation Presentation-DMC/LDC/CH:vcp
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2010 PUBLIC PROTECTION COMMITTEE

RESIDENTIAL RENTAL INSPECTION PROGRAM

Background

The Residential Rental Inspection Program (RRIP) was established by the Board
of Supervisors in 2004 with the following stated purposes:

1. to identify and reduce the number of blighted and deteriorated rental
housing units;

2. to maintain safe housing for renters; and

3. to improve the overall quality of life for communities throughout the
County.

After five years of operation, the Department of Conservation and Development
(DCD) is finding it difficult to achieve the desired goals of the programs within its
current operational and financial structure. The current program model is highly
labor intensive and the revenues generated by the program do not cover its
operational costs. On January 26, 2010, the Board of Supervisors requested the
Public Protection Committee to hear a report from DCD concerning the status of
the RRIP and to consider staff recommendations for making changes that will
further the operational goals of the program and improve its financial
sustainability.

On March 4, DCD presented and report and recommendations to the PPC for
changing the fee structure and program operations in order to make the program
more self-sustainable. DCD proposed to collect fees on a countywide basis and
target inspections to only properties that exhibit outward signs of neglect.

PPC asked DCD to obtain community input before returning with a follow-up
report, and propose a way to provide evidence that services were provided to
"good" properties in order to show that they benefitted from the program.

June 21, 2010

The DCD report on this referral was not available at the time the PPC packet was
published, but will be provided to committee members and made available for
review at the office of the Clerk of the Board by Wednesday, June 16, 2010. For
further information regarding the report on this item, please contact County
Building Official Jason Crapo at Jason.Crapo@dcd.cccounty.us .






